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Farouk Rajab, Board Chairman called the regular meeting to order at 6:32p.m. Members present were Heidi Simmons, Secretary, 
Chris Donahue, Sara Baker, Dan Kelley and Kevin Agnello. Craig Esposito.  Also present were Mary Anne Butler, Superintendent of 
Schools, Recording Secretary, Ana de Oliveira and members of the administration staff and citizens.   
 
Comments from Citizens Regarding Items on Agenda 
There were no comments from citizens. 
 
Budget Discussion 
Mary Anne Butler, Superintendent presented the proposed budget at $42,187,682 with a total increase of $3,203,129 which reflects 
an 8.22% increase.  She expressed her gratitude to the staff for the District’s accomplishments.  Alisha Stripling, Director of Finance 
and Personnel shared her budget presentation, which included information on enrollment projections, unfunded mandates, legal 
obligations, prior year funding levels and building level proposed reductions.  A copy of the presentation is attached for more 
information. Chris Donahue had questions concerning contractual obligations, staff reductions, and class size projections.  Dan 
Kelley complimented Superintendent Butler and Ms. Stripling for putting the budget documents together and added we all want to 
see the District keep on growing.  He also had questions regarding busing for the new before and after school program at West 
Vine Street School, retirement incentive program, building substitutes and athletic clocks and timers along with funding for staff to 
assist at basketball games with timers.  Kevin Agnello had questions regarding administrative salary lines, special education repair 
lines and shared his top 13 increases in the budget.  Craig Esposito had questions regarding insurance projections and prior year 
funding information.  Heidi Simmons voiced her concern for COVID curriculum catch up for students in grades K, 1 and 2.  
 
 
Board Comments/Concerns 
Farouk Rajab, Chair asked that the Board to submit their questions regarding the proposed budget to Superintendent Mary Anne 
Butler as soon as possible so that they may be reviewed and answered at the next Board meeting.  
 

Adjournment  

The following motion was made by Craig Esposito and seconded by Sara Baker:  
Motion 1:         To adjourn at 8:43p.m. 
 All: Aye 

Complete Board Meeting can be heard on the Stonington Public Schools YouTube Channel at: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFXjoLyIU1KT9YnO3SQSryQ/ 

         

                                                                                                    Heidi Simmons, Secretary                                                      

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFXjoLyIU1KT9YnO3SQSryQ/





































